
Ruby Country Medical Group
Holsworthy Medical Centre Patient Participation Group

Tuesday 12th March 2019

Time: 7:00pm
Holsworthy Medical Centre
Present: 
Jane Wells (Managing Partner), David Thomas, Brian Aicheler, Barbara Caudwell, Anne Jose, Harry Lowes, Kelly Daniel (minutes)

1. Apologies: Ron Gerry, Lynne Sullivan

2. Minutes from last meeting and Matters arising: 
Barbara queried that the date of this meeting was changed, Jane apologised and if changed in the future will make sure everyone is aware.

3. Practice Development: 

a. Stratton – Jane explained that things are now settling down at Stratton, Dr Shaw is going over in April for six months and Dr Tess Pestridge will be taking over his patient list here in Holsworthy. Dr Green-Armytage will not be coming back to Holsworthy for the next six months. 
b. Hatherleigh and Shebbear – Hatherleigh now opening and patients are happy with how it’s working there. 

Shebbear – Jane explained they have found nowhere suitable to reopen a surgery in Shebbear. There is now a medication delivery service to the village shop. No charge to the patients for this, Ruby Country Medical Group pays the shop owner for having this service. Some patients have moved surgeries and there has been a cleanse of patients and found that a number of patients shouldn’t have been registered with Shebbear. The patient list from Shebbear is now down to 1000 patients. Patients can choose to go to Holsworthy or Hatherleigh Medical Centre for their appointments. The bus service has now been stopped as it wasn’t being used. Jane has met with the local council about getting in touch with the ring and ride service.

c. Primary Care Network - there is now a new GP 5 year contract in place. Jane is in contact with Black Torrington, Bradworthy and Neetside about forming a network as needs to be between 30-50,000 patients. Neetside are moving over to Systemone, the clinical system used in Holsworthy, Stratton and Hatherleigh and changing their phone systems also to the same as ours. The Medical Centre has now extended the opening times of the phone lines from 8am-6pm. Harry Lowes mentioned that he was told the next routine appointment with his GP was 16 days time, asked if this was being monitored. Jane informed the group they are looking at taking GP’s out of the Emergency Team as most of the appointment can be dealt with by the Nurse Practitioners. This will free up GP’s to see more of their patients and the surgery has recruited more Nurse Practitioner hours. It was suggested that this was put on the agenda as a standard item to discuss at each meeting how progress is going to address these matters of appointments waiting times. KD to sort this.
The new GP Contract acknowledges not enough GP coming through the system and there is a big international drive to recruit more GP’s. 27 registrars qualified and all 27 left the country to work elsewhere.
4. Timing of Meetings:
It was agreed to keep the meetings to the evenings. 

5. Complaints and Compliments:

RCMG has had 12 complaints in this quarter but they are also getting increased amount of compliments from Hatherleigh and Shebbear patients who are happy with the service.  There have been a couple of complaints about a member of the Patient Service Advisor Team so they are currently being re-trained. A lot of the complaints were from Shebbear patients about not being open have now settled down. One complaint about a locum GP declining to visit a patient, the surgery will not be using that locum again. 
6. Commissioning:

a. Community Hospital Beds – It has been commissioned to have some beds in     Deer Park Residential Home. The District Nurses will be in charge of the nursing side of it. Jane has met with the Trust and explained the surgery cannot deliver what they want, explained when things are more settled they can talk again in Summer 2019. It was mentioned that the hospital is very busy with outpatient clinics, physio appointments, leg ulcer clinics etc. Jane thinks it is likely to stay this way and not to reopen the ward.

b. Shebbear – covered earlier in meeting. 

7. Any Other Business

a. E-Consult – Jane explained to the group this was now up and running on the surgery’s website’s front page. Patient complete questions on the survey which is all confidential and at the end it will offer advice to patient, advise 999 if emergency, direct patients to Pharmacy or GP practice. All completed surveys are sent to the surgery. Nurse Practitioner’s triage the E-consults and the surgery has 48 hours to get back to the patient. The surgery gets stats every week of how many have used it, signposted to where and how many appointments have been saved. 
b. Patient Stories – Jane read out an email Ben Mitchell Events Officer who is developing a PPG webpage and wanted to gather stories from PPG members. It was discussed and was decided to decline the offer. 
c. Improved access – The surgery is now offering extended hours from 8am three mornings a week. Tuesday and Thursday evenings until 8pm and appointments every other Saturday morning 9am-12:30pm. These appointments will be face to face and telephone appointments with Doctors, Nurses and Health Care Assistants. 

Jane mentions Out of Hours Service was struggling to fill their shifts and last month 2 night shifts were covered by telephone from Somerset.

d. Digital Health – Jane read out an email from Digital Health regarding a free service on how to use the internet, encouraging patients to learn how to use the internet and access GP online services. It was suggested that this might be a job for the apprentice.

e. Stratton MIU – The group discussed the MIU unit and Jane said it probably won’t open again overnight, the patients that were attending overnight weren’t really minor injuries. Quite often no doctors there and nurses were dealing with patients by themselves. 
f.     Barbara Caudwell mentioned the increased advertising of cervical screening recently and asked if we invite patients in. Jane explained the surgery is sent a list of patients from a national database to be called or screening.

g. David Thomas asked Jane what she thought about mobile ECG apps on mobile phones and demonstrated with his device. Jane mentioned that RCMG are currently getting them for the Home visiting team and possibly loaning out to patients also. 

8. Date of Next Meeting:


Tuesday 25th June at 7:00pm
Meeting closed:  8:20pm 
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